
Want to see what cool things are
happening at Longleaf during the
week? Check out the Bobcats on
Facebook! Peek at what some of

our Bobcats are up to and
reminders for any upcoming

events. 









 https://www.facebook.com/LongleafElementaryBPS
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Principal Message 
Dear Longleaf Families,

The School Board of Brevard County defines when students may use their communication devices during school
hours and how they may use them. Policy 5136-Wireless Communication Devices (WCD) may be found on the district
website and in the Student Code of Conduct Handbook (pages 27-29). I encourage you to read the district policy in its
entirety and discuss it with your student(s) prior to the consistent enforcement on February 27, 2023.

Wireless communication devices have many positive uses. However, in the classroom setting they are an enormous
distraction to learning. Multiple research studies cite the negative effects of cell phone use on teenagers, particularly
the overuse of social media. We have found that cell phones not only distract students from learning, but also
facilitate negative behavior such as:

· Cyberbullying
· Harassment
· Sexting
· Taking photos or videos of students and staff without their permission
· Accessing inappropriate websites
· Arranging meetings with friends in the hallways or restrooms during class time

Student use of a WCD, including but not limited to cell phones, wireless/wired headphones, and smart watches will
be strictly prohibited during instructional time on our campus and riding the bus. During class students may not use
their WCD in any way. This includes using their cell phones for calculators, checking the time, listening to music,
reading a book or for any other reason. Our faculty cannot educate students effectively when they are constantly
distracted by electronic devices.

While I understand that students may need to bring these devices for before or after school needs, they will need to
be powered off and placed in their backpacks during the school day. It is imperative that any student who brings a
WCD has a WCD contract on file. We are in the process of verifying that each student is in compliance and our school
clerk will be sending home additional contracts soon.

Any student who violates this policy will be subject to disciplinary consequences including, but not limited to,
revocation of their cell phone privilege on campus. The attached document has more specific information regarding
Policy 5136-Wireless Communication Devices (WCD) and potential consequences.

We thank you for helping us reduce classroom distractions so that your student(s) can give their complete attention
to learning. Please contact me at 321-242-4700 or Sherburne.jason@brevardschools.org if you have any questions or
extenuating circumstances where a WCD would need to be permitted.

Respectfully,
Principal Sherburne

mailto:Sherburne.jason@brevardschools.org
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Dear Parents/Guardians:

You are invited to participate in the Brevard
Public Schools parent survey. The survey will be

available in English and Spanish to all parents on
Monday, February 27th through Friday, March 10th.



For your convenience, the survey may be completed online on your
home/work computer or on your smartphone. If you require a paper

copy of the survey, please send a note to your child’s teacher and one
will be sent home.  

Parents/Guardians can access this survey online at:     
 https://www.brevardschools.org/2023ParentSurvey

By completing this survey, you will help us serve

 each of our students at Longleaf with excellence.



A summary of the parent survey results will be reported

and posted on the BPS website. Survey results and
comments will guide school improvement efforts and be
used to meet the diverse needs of Brevard students and

families. 



https://www.brevardschools.org/2023ParentSurvey
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NEHS For March



News & More
Some volunteers have been cleaning up the recess
area garden.
In addition, a few NEHS members helped Coach line
the new soccer field!
 
March Meetings
3/9                      2:30-3:30                         Committee

Meeting: Service (Ms. Henriquez’s Room 605)
3/7                     2:30-3:30                         Committee

Meeting: Paw Pals (Mrs. Kaiser’s Room 611)
3/21                   2:30-3:30                         Officer

Meeting: (Ms. Guarino’s Room 607)
3/28                   2:30-3:30                         General

Membership Meeting in Media Center
3/29                   2:30-3:30                         Recess Garden 

Cleanup: All NEHS Members Welcome
3/31      Last day to submit 3rd 9 weeks report cards

 

Service Project: 
Humane Society Donation Drive

 Bring in any item for pets on the list and place in the
collection boxes around the school.
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VOLUNTEERVOLUNTEER
INFORMATIONINFORMATION

All approved BPS volunteers attend a volunteer orientation prior to
volunteering at Longleaf to see what opportunities for involvement are
available, meet other volunteers, and learn our policies. This includes

volunteering to assist teachers with parties, events, and field trips.



If you are an approved volunteer and have not attended a Longleaf
volunteer orientation, please sign-up using this link:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805044faaa82da1f58-volunteer





If you are not a volunteer, and would like to become one, please follow the
instructions at the district webpage:

https://www.brevardschools.org/Page/11104



You must complete the online application and have fingerprinting done at
the district security office. It can take up to 90 days to be approved. The

volunteer status must be updated annually.



Volunteer orientations will be scheduled as new volunteers are approved.



If you are not sure of your status, or have any questions about volunteering,
please contact our Volunteer Coordinator, EddyLynn Kledzik

Kledzik.eddy@brevardschools.org



https://www.signupgenius.com/go/805044faaa82da1f58-volunteer
https://www.brevardschools.org/Page/11104
mailto:Kledzik.eddy@brevardschools.org


Lunch Bunch is a new initiative this year to provide families an opportunity to have
lunch in school. This program is available on Thursdays and supervised by our
approved BPS volunteers or school designees. The families of our Bobcats are

asked to sign up to attend lunch on a monthly basis to provide opportunities to all
our families. The following procedures are followed to maintain safety on campus. 



1. Come at your student's designated time. We will not call students out of class
early. 
2. Sign-in at the front office with proper ID and get a badge. 
3. Visitors will be escorted to our designated “Bobcat Lunch Bunch” area located in
the Commons. 
4. Students will be brought to/from the lunch area by our volunteer staff. 
5. Visitors will check-out in the front office when their student is picked-up by the
teacher. If you have multiple students, you will need to check-out and check back
in at their designated time as we do not have a waiting area.

Safety Reminders:
Parents/guests may not enter the cafeteria or go through the lunch line. Contacts
on the student registration form are allowed to eat with the students. The contact
may bring an additional guest with them. Other classmates will not be allowed to
join your student for lunch. Outside food will remain with the parents as well as
any leftovers. Parents also have the option of checking their student out and
taking them off campus for lunch.

 To sign up for lunch bunch, click the link and select an open date. Fill in the
appropriate information. https://forms.gle/pk4xxZrrQSk4L3Xf9 

You will receive a confirmation and reminder the Sunday prior to your visit. 
If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Kledzik
Kledzik.eddy@brevardschools.org
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https://forms.gle/pk4xxZrrQSk4L3Xf9
https://forms.gle/pk4xxZrrQSk4L3Xf9
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Buddy's Buddies

Longleaf is so thankful to have 
such amazing Partners In Education!


